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CAMP MANATAWNY NEWSLETTER

2023 SUMMER SESSIONS, CHAIRMAN'S THOUGHTS, FIRST NEW CABIN STARTS, NEW BOARD MEMBERS,
NEW ROOFS, WHAT MAKES CAMP SPECIAL, HELP WANTED, 2024 NEW EVENTS, SOJOURNERS

Recap of Summer 2023 By Andy Mychajlowycz,, Executive [~ Y P COMIING "EVENT

Thanks to all your prayers, efforts and generous gi . - § = P
blessed us tremendously during the 2023 Summe i’uesdayf"““‘" y/
had 700 registrations in our Overnight and Day C: nd-of: Year
"mc md > qgkx 4/ / unkt msdc
seen for years. In fact, we had 155 Campers durir
2 Week, a number we haven'tyeadsforGod continu
... bless our numbers as we continue to Transform Lii
i for a Lifetime! :

Two of our director teams were new tid#\kisasoslc JERELCULENARLIPIPE]
felter and Derek Garrett for Junior High 2 Week, To Dec 31, 2023
Stacey Lewis for Elementary 1 Week, and many volunteer staff members
bnmshmt d s ngempdtooah hledsingsmfgpeople dorirg sishcamg
uing as staff members and even Directors and Board Members! In fact, w
vgn bnmshmtd sn ad cdunsdc sn B’ | e
We had 28 Baptisms at Camp this summer and several more at local ¢ ‘
following Sunday. We also hadtir@é ttestnpers.

Camp awarded over $16,000 in Campships toward Summer Camp in 202
child families, and to 59 families requiring financial assistance. All of this \ { | |
possible without your very generous financial support. In fact, our Summe "
over $150,000 more than the income from Summer camper registration fe Winter 2023-24
dized by your donations and by th Rental Promotion
we got from other Camp event reg|
and renting to churches, schools,
and other groups.

During our 2023 Summer Sessions
tinued to have great food, Bible
memory work, worship, devotiona od
buzzer competitions, swimming young dolts and
walks, hiking, fishing, riflery, a ° » bidh sxogl

horseback riding, zip lining, frisk
athletics, hikes, bottle rockets,
shows, obstacle courses, and mucl

[ continued on page 2 ] | Winter Retreat
Dec 29, 2023 to Jan 1, 2024

for college-a
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Recap of Summer 202&ntinued from page 1 ]

When we conducted an informal survey of about 100 camper famil|
following three as their favorite things about Summer Camp:
1 the quality and selection of the food;

1 the spirituality of all things at Camp (how it's worked into everythings
These three were mentif
above and beyond ever
else. A far distant fourth

fifth were swimming &
climbing wall activitieshs
surprised and encouragedig

As we move forward, plese

remember the special nature of Camp Manatawny. One of our
sdgmr sghr xd g gdedgqgdc sn h
adgr b kkdc hs °~ ©B8khsskd rkhb
the love of Christ to the kids the Lord has placed in our care!

Bg hql m@Thani& goralt thie ¢yslunteers By Dave Smith, Chairman of the Boz

Thank You Volunteers! (All 483 of you)

The Camp Board and Staff share our heartfelt gratitude for the unwavering dedication,
asm, and selfless service you've poured into making the Summer of 2023 at Camp |
traordinary haven of love, faith, and transformation.

As we reflect on the remarkable journey that began in the hearts of visionaries like Jer
olds, and Don and Ruth Garrett back in 1966, we're reminded of the deep roots from w
grown. Their dreams, their faith, and their love for Christ set the foundation upon whict
celebrating a legacy that continues to touch lives and shape destinies.

. The Summer of 2023 marked an incredible chapter in our camp's story. With 700 can

12 different states, the impact of your collective efforts radiated far beyond the borders
tawny. We had Campers from as far as Louisiana & Tennessee and 483 volunteers from as far as Switzel
these campers, 650 were there for overnight experience, while 50 joined us for day adventures, albbtamear uni
raderie, joy, and the pursuit of Christ's teachings.

Our campers' journey was adorned with a plethora of activities that sparked laughter, built friendstegtisnand |
with God. The list of actiizitiesn swimming and athletics to the thritiimg Kigpture the Flag, the exhilai@tiSgdd/a
the whimsical Bouncy House, ancbtredmgé&scape Rimmtestament to the breadth of experiences you'varcrafte
young adventurers. And the list continues, winding through Bible Buzzer, Theme Dinners, Flour Warsg-Wate
tious Creek Walks, exciting encounters with Horses, precision in Archery, and even reaching for thélhstars v
astonishing spectrum of activities you've woven into a single week of camp showcases your dedicatien to |
that's both abundant and, | dare say, exhaustively joyful.

Amidst this joyful whirlwind, the threads of faith were never forgotten. The dedication that led to 28 Heptisms
the spiritual impact you've facilitated. Camp Manatawny is not just a place for fun; it's a sanctuatyswihare-the
nated through your genuine, passionate service.

Beyond the bounds of our camp, the connections you've cultivated with over 20 sponsoring congre@eatinns spe

[ continued on page 3]
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New Board Members

Several months ago, the Board invited 7 individuals to attend Board Meetimgs and participate in oitgemizing
The Board got to test and experience these 7 individuals and they got to experience what a Board pesition
After this trial period, the existing Board Members voted to appoint these 7 individuals as Board NMtralpas-for
od until April 2024.. In April, at our Annual Meeting, they will all face election to the Board by tlwemuenhbers of
a full term. | am very glad to introduce our new Board Members to you:
A - B INE R e ad

=N 1 i ‘
Nawanna Ceraso Dan Cooper Stacy Drum Bill Gatesit Markel

Transforming Lives
s i 1T for Christ
Zach Sizemore onathan Woogall for a Life'timE!

Bg hql  mo[rconthued ftoin gage 2 |

nity of faith you've nurtured. The partnerships you've solidified reflect the ripple efiectie¥gtom tiexatals far
beyond the camp's physical borders.

Now, it's crucial to acknowledge the challenges. The rising tide of inflation has cast shadows on gairfghanci
food, utilities and fuel costs. Yet, your unwavering commitment has kept us not just afloat, but tuisaagificeur ge
your willingness to put the needs of others befdbthgser aerihe pillars that uphold the strength and cordewity
loved Camp Manatawny.

And to the parents who've entrusted us with their children, your words resonate deeply within ourfleetittee You
impact we aspire to cEastilling faith, forging relationships, and nurturing young scinkdodvwaikhh@od.

So, to all our directordiyectors, head cooks, kitchen workers, lifeguards, bible teachers, counselwesydsimglestaf
one of you who've lent your time, skills, and heart, we thank you. Your labor of love doesn't just cteet@GuUMr
ries; it shapes lives, etching stories that echo across generations as illustrated by this thank you note from a p:

OGdkkn vnmcdgetk b [/ o chgdbsngr ~mc rs eedqgr E/
Sgdx g ¢ vnmcdgetk vddjr "mc g ud mns rsnoodc s
and it is such a joy to see them experience the place that has always been so special to us. Thank you for ke
shnmr ~mc [ dl nghdr fnhmf+ ~mc gdkohmf ntgqg j hccnr

In closing, let us remember that Camp Manatawny's journey is ongoing, a tapestry woven by your hadds, g
brightened by your love. Together, we're transforming lives for Christ, instilling values that will echo through th
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First New Cabin Construction Begins

Work on the first new cabin has begun! Several weeks ago, two green cabins were relocated. Former Bo
Boys 4 used to be before it was demolished by a falling tree, and Boys 10 was moved to become Bogs@ next
Canteen, where theuphar used to be located. The first new cabin will mostly occupy the space wheretthose
be located.

The first new cabin will be two cab@wiith éwe circular bunk room areas (each sleeping up to 14 peopléo 28 a to
people), a porch, a small bathroom, cubbies, and heat and air conditioning. This will make it pessitdefdo use
Camp events and other groups, along with our summer sessions. If everything goes according to gian, th
available at some point in the Spring, and for Summer Camp in 2024.

The new cabin and other new cabins will replace the greenie cabins over time (many will be reloctteuthierothe
uses). Many of the old greenies are more than 80 years old. The new cabins will allow campers totbase a cc
in the middle of the night, will allow for devotional space on the porch, provide handicap accesshahdtteste A(
days at Camp. They will allow us to maintainteczoupeel@tio of two counselors to every 11 or 12 chiltines, dul
when our camper numbers are growing while it is often hard to get enough volunteer counselors. Ofes@urse,
all the latest safety features.

As the board promised, construction of the first new cabin began only when sufficient monies were gi@lecte
would be required. Donated funds have already been usedvice chepletghced system and wiring hub ah€amp
pump house, where the old system almost caught fire and had multiple power outages) and will alsofbeused
structure, like water, sewer, and fire suppression, for all the new cabins in boys town. Doing thiglugafremns r¢
the overall cost to Camp. One of the special focuses of Giving Tuesday thiefyesr, givthduvin enide e
remaing funds to complete the interior of the first new cabin. Much of the interior will be finished,safieredooss
skilled volunteers.

Toc sdr “~ants ognfgdrr nm " mc cdchb shnm neksgd e
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First New CaldGroundbreaking and Excavation
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First New CaldPouring the Foundation

Sojourners 2023

A group of Sojourners were at it again this year. As always, C
tawny has many facility projects that need to be done each ye:
year we had the good fortune to welcome a large group of So
unteers to do them. They moved the fence of our horse corra
tion for our construction of some additional RV spots on the ot
the road in the future, scraped and repainted some of our ol
stained buildings, and picked up fallen tree limbs around C
even helped us to move two of our old greenies to new locatio
ration for the start of construction of the first new cabin. Not
the typical group of Sojourners come to Camp for two weeks i
to do all these things, but they had some area friends join the
days at Camp, staying in some of anthemlmods. Camp manage
ment expresses our sincere thanks to all the Sojourners and their friends for working so diligentkysatgdachp anc




C

ISSUE #13 FALL 2023

New Roofs

During the Summer, Camp replaced several of our critical roofs, some of which were leaking and haddeen |
the Camp community donated the roofs and labor and one of his neighbors, a professional Amish tedfer a
them. The entire roof replacement process reminded several volunteer staffers of the barn raisingnadene in
O9Vhsmdrr € - Sgd I'tbg mddcdc fgddm I ds k gnner " qgd




